
 
 

CLYDE TOWNSHIP 1ST MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

CLYDE TOWNSHIP HALL 

3350 VINCENT ROAD 

AUGUST 3, 2022 
Meeting called to order by Supervisor Manoleas at 2:00 p.m. 

Pledge 

Roll Call:  DeShon, Voight, Neruda, Compton, Dortman, Turner, Manoleas 

Add to the agenda: 

 Motion by Clerk Turner support from Supervisor Manoleas to add Firecatt 
invoice to the agenda.  Yeas: 7 Nays: 0 Motion carried. 

Public Comment: Helen Trottier was concerned about the compensation for the 
immediate supervisor over the employees. Who was this person?  The person is 
Trustee Neruda and this topic will be discussed later in the meeting.  It is on the 
agenda. 

Bill Dedoe thanked the Clerk and Deputy Clerk for all the hard work they put into 
the election.  He realized this because he was an election inspector and got first-
hand behind the scenes experience. He also suggested that the Township look into 
purchasing new voting booths.   

OLD UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

COMPENSATION FOR IMMIEDIATE SUPERVIVSOR OF THE TOWNSHIP 
EMPLOYEES AND DPW EMPLOYEES 

Discussion on the request that was turned in from Trustee Neruda.  The request 
listed that his time was 20 – 25 hours a week and he requested $7,500.00.  This 
topic was first brought up during budget talks by Trustee DeShon.  Discussion 



about the Office Coordinator oversee the office and Dan oversee the DPW if there is 
a problem take it to the Board.  Supervisor Manoleas suggested a job description for 
this position.  More discussion. 

 Motion by Supervisor Manoleas support Trustee Neruda to create a job 
description for immediate supervisor over the office staff and DPW 
employees.  Yeas: 7 Nays: 0 Motion carried.  

FIRE AGREEMENT WITH KIMBALL TOWNSHIP 

Trustee Dortman brought to the attention of the Board that there is a discrepancies 
in the number of fire runs the Township is being charged.  This error is a $4,200.00 
difference.  Discussion.  Trustee Dortman will talk with George Jackson of Kimball 
Township to correct this error.  Then inform the board. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

COMCAST BUSINESS: 

Supervisor Manoleas asked Stacey Smith to come into the meeting and explain this 
Comcast Business to the Board.  It will cost more but it will be a lot faster plus 
when others in the area get interrupted the Township will continue working.  This 
plan will give the township new phones, as well.  It was reported that last week 
Stacey could not issue an AV ballot the usual way because Comcast was out and she 
could not get on the QVF.  So she issued the ballot manually.   

Jeff Haden from Comcast Business requested to give the Board a presentation at 
the meeting of August 16, 2022.  

SECURITY CAMERA 

Treasurer Compton suggested that the Township purchase a security camera for 
the Township building using the ARPA Funds.  She stated that this is the only 
building that she knows of that does not have one.  Trustee Neruda mentioned that 
Dan has pulled some information on this matter. 

MURRAY UNDERGROUND INVOICE $5,800.00 

 Motion by Supervisor Manoleas support from Trustee Voight to approve the 
invoice from Murry Underground in the amount of $5,800.00 for the work 
done at 4202 North Road.  Yeas: 7 Nays: 0 Motion carried 

FIRECATT INVOICE $1,494.50 

Discussion on the annual testing of the fire hoses. 

 Motion by Clerk Turner support Trustee Dortman to approve the Firecatt 
invoice in the amount of $1,494.50.  Yeas: 7 Nays: 0 Motion carried. 



BOARD MEMBER’S TIDBITS AND LOOSE ENDS 

Supervisor Manoleas announced that the county is requesting people to contact 
them on their website if they see large caterpillars. Large caterpillars will mean egg 
sacks in the fall.   

Supervisor Manoleas announced the press release on the closure on Lapeer Road on 
August 6, and 7th for storm sewer work.  This work is being done in preparation of 
the roundabout at Lapeer Road and Abbottsford. 

Discussion on putting LED replacements on the streetlights.  It was stated that 
topic will be addressed soon. 

Clerk Turner reported on the happenings of Election Day. 

Public Comments:  Chuck Raski, personality problems and the concerns of hiring 
a person to oversee the employees of the Township.  

Cindy Duncan stated the office staff does not want to move into the future. They 
need to look for a different job, change and adjust their mindset. 

Debbie Manoleas discussed that the Township should develop a work group to work 
on job duties and descriptions.  She has offered her time, just as long as the 
meetings are at night.  Seek input from residents and modernize the Township. 

Michele Dedoe agrees with Debbie Manoleas.  Supervisor Manoleas had a wonderful 
idea, organize minutes, instead of flipping thru papers.  Monitor what is being 
purchased. 

Trustee Voight asked about the Spicer Group decision.  No motions yet. 

 Motion by Clerk Turner support from Supervisor Manoleas                           to 
adjourn meeting.  Yeas: 7 Nays: 0 Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 3:32  p.m.  

 

____________________________    ______________________________ 

Submitted by Kathleen Turner    Ernie Manoleas, Supervisor 

Clerk of Clyde Township     Clyde Township  


